
CITY OF OCALA 
CITY COUNCIL REPORT    Council Meeting Date: 12/07/21 

Subject: State of FL Defense Products Contract 

Submitted By: Michael Balken    

Department: Police Department 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION (Motion Ready): Approve Agenda Item (ID # 16257) utilizing State of 
Florida defense products contract, #211049, for the purchase of ammunition with an annual expenditure 
not to exceed $180,000 

OCALA’S RELEVANT STRATEGIC GOALS: Fiscally Sustainable 

PROOF OF PUBLICATION: N/A 

BACKGROUND:  
The City of Ocala Police Department is requesting to utilize the State of Florida ammunition and defense 
products contract with Lawmen’s & Shooters Supply, SSD International, or other approved vendors for 
the SWAT team and general police department use. The Police Department was notified that the current 
ammunition pricing available by government contract will increase by 45%. This will increase the current 
budgeted amount to approximately $180,000 per year on ammunitions and defense products utilized by 
various units. 
FINDINGS AND CONCLUSIONS: 
By using a competitively awarded State of Florida contract, needed ammunition can be ordered and 
supplied quickly as needed by the Ocala Police Department. The State of Florida contract, #211049, is 
effective until September 30, 2024. Pricing sheets are published by the State for reference.   
FISCAL IMPACT: 
The two budgeted accounts that will be used are 001-018-831-521-52-52030 and 001-018-822-521-52-
52030 
 
PROCUREMENT REVIEW: 
This purchase has been reviewed and approved for compliance with the City’s procurement policies. 
LEGAL REVIEW:  
N/A. Direct supply purchase from State of Florida contract # 211049. 
ALTERNATIVE: 
N/A 
 
SUPPORT MATERIALS:  
OCALAPD-BR29 (PDF) 
Ammo Price Changes (PDF) 


